# Тексты для чтения на английском в 4-5 классах

### **Summer**



Yay! Summer is here finally! It's the time for green lawns, colourful flowers, birds, bright sunshine, and lots of berries, fruit and vegetables.

We swim, lie in the Sun on the beach, enjoy lemonade and soda. Also, we go to our countryside home. There we plant vegetables and flowers. Sometimes we collect mushrooms and berries in the woods. Summer is amazing! It is beautiful!

### Лето

Ура! Лето наконец наступило! Это время зеленых лужаек, ярких цветов, птиц, яркого солнца и большого количества ягод, фруктов и овощей.

Мы плаваем, загораем на пляже, наслаждаемся лимонадом и газировкой. Кроме того, мы ездим в наш загородный дом. Там мы сажаем овощи и цветы. Иногда мы собираем в лесу грибы и ягоды. Лето потрясающее! Это красиво!

## Вопросы к тексту:

- 1. What are the features of summer mentioned in the text?
- 2. What activities does the author enjoy doing in the summer?
- 3. Where does the author want to plant vegetables and flowers?
- 4. What does the author sometimes do in the forest?

- 1. Summer is described as a time with snow and without trees.
- 2. The author mentions swimming and lying in the sun as some of his summer activities.
- 3. The author stays in the city in the summer.
- 4. The author says about outdoor activities as collecting mushrooms and berries.

## We Go Shopping



Mom plans to buy some bread, milk, and meat. She takes a large bag and puts on her jacket. I want to help her. So we leave home together. I enjoy going shopping. We walk into the grocery shop. Mom wants to buy some meat. I don't understand why adults enjoy meat so much. I think we should buy cookies or chocolate. I ask my Mom to get some chocolate. After that we choose some milk and cheese.. Then we make our way to the market to buy some cabbage, potatoes, and tomatoes. We don't need cucumbers. We have already cucumbers at home.

### Мы идем за покупками

Мама планирует купить хлеба, молока и мяса. Она берет большую сумку и надевает куртку. Я хочу помочь ей. Итак, мы уходим из дома вместе. Мне нравится ходить по магазинам. Заходим в продуктовый магазин. Мама хочет купить мяса. Я не понимаю, почему взрослые так любят мясо. Я думаю, нам стоит купить печенье или шоколад. Я прошу маму принести немного шоколада. После этого выбираем немного молока и сыра..

Затем мы отправляемся на рынок, чтобы купить капусту, картофель и помидоры. Огурцы нам не нужны. У нас дома уже есть огурцы.

## Вопросы к тексту:

- 1. What items does Mom want to buy first?
- 2. Where do Mom and her child go first to do the shopping?
- 3. Why does the narrator wonder about adults in the grocery store?
- 4. What reason is given for not buying cucumbers at the market?

- 1. The mother wants to buy some bread.
- 2. The child prefers buying meat over sweets like cookies or chocolate.
- 3. They only shop at the grocery store and do not visit any other places.
- 4. The reason not to buy cucumbers at the market is that they already have some at home.

## We Help Mother



We help my mom about the house. My dad takes the vacuum-cleaner and cleans the carpets. I dust the furniture and water the flowers. My brother Garry mops the floors.

After that Garry and I wash the dishes and clear the table. We are happy to help our dear Mummy. Our Granny makes delicious pies and biscuits.

#### Мы помогаем маме

Мы помогаем моей маме по дому. Мой папа берет пылесос и чистит ковры. Я вытираю пыль с мебели и поливаю цветы. Мой брат Гарри моет полы.

После этого мы с Гарри моем посуду и убираем со стола. Мы рады помочь нашей дорогой мамочке. Наша бабушка готовит вкусные пироги и печенье.

## Вопросы к тексту:

- 1. What tasks do the family members take on to help around the house?
- 2. How do the author and Garry help with family chores?
- 3. What activities does Grandma do in the family?

## Верны ли утверждения?

- 1. We help my mom about the house.
- 2. My dad takes the vacuum-cleaner and cleans the carpets.
- 3. My brother Garry walks on the floor.

Ссылка на аудио озвучку текстов для чтения на сайте:



### Cinema



We go for a walk with Grandma. It's quite cold, so we go back home to watch some films. We make hot cacao and sit down on the sofa.

First we watch a cartoon about ducks and fish. I like it. Then we choose an old music film. My Grandma can sing nearly every song from it, so she's really happy to hear them once more. I like watching old films with my Granny. I enjoy this time.

We don't go the theater so often, we have own TV and a computer with the internet at home. But I think we should still go there sometimes.

#### Кино

Мы идем гулять с бабушкой. На ул<mark>ице довольно холодно, поэтом</mark>у мы возвращаемся домой, чтобы посмотреть несколько фильмов. Д<mark>елаем горячее какао и садимся н</mark>а диван.

Сначала смотрим мультик про уточек и рыбок. Мне это нравится. Тогда мы выбираем старый музыкальный фильм. Моя бабушка может спеть почти все песни из него, поэтому она очень рада услышать их еще раз. Я люблю смотреть старые фильмы с моей бабушкой. Я наслаждаюсь этим временем.

Мы не так часто ходим в театр, у нас дома есть телевизор и компьютер с интернетом. Но я думаю, что нам все равно стоит иногда туда заходить.

## Вопросы к тексту:

- 1. What do you do after going for a walk with Grandma?
- 2. What kind of films do you watch with your Grandma?
- 3. Why do you think you sometimes go to the theater?

- 1. We go for a walk with Grandpa.
- 2. It's quite cold, so we go back home to eat cucumbers.
- 3. We make hot cacao and sit down on the sofa.

## Competition



My name is Paul. I'm going to play in a table tennis competition this weekend. I'm going to train all week because my goal is to win. The champion gets 300 dollars!

Dad will come with me to the competition. He's my coach. He'll come with me, and we'll train together.

Mom can't come to the event; she will be at work. But my sister will be there. She'll be in the stands for my support. My family support me with any result.

If I'm the first, I will want to purchase a new laptop for my dad. He doesn't know about it. It'll be a great surprise. I'll cross my fingers to win in the competition.

### Соревнование

Меня зовут Пол. На этих выходных я собираюсь сыграть в соревнованиях по настольному теннису. Я буду тренироваться всю неделю, потому что моя цель — победить. Чемпион получает 300 долларов! Папа поедет со мной на соревнования. Он мой тренер. Он поедет со мной, и мы будем тренироваться вместе.

Мама не может прийти на меропр<mark>иятие; она будет на работе. Но м</mark>оя сестра будет там. Она будет на трибунах, чтобы поддержать меня. Моя семья поддерживает меня при любом результате.

Если я буду первым, я захочу купить папе новый ноутбук. Он не знает об этом. Это будет большой сюрприз. Я скрещиваю пальцы, чтобы победить в соревновании.

### Вопросы к тексту:

- 1. Who will support Paul at the table tennis competition?
- 2. What prize will the champion of the competition receive?
- 3. What does Paul plan to do if he wins the competition?

- 1. My goal in the table tennis competition is to lose \$300.
- 2. My dad will be my coach and train with me for the competition.
- 3. My sister will be in the crowd to support me, but my mom won't be able to come because she will be at the theatre.